
Financial Services 
The Agreement preserves the access that 

Canadian and U.S. financial institutions have to 
each other's markets and opens new areas of 
competition in securities underwriting and 
ban king. 

Cultural Industries 
Cultural industries are explicitly exempted 

from the Agreement 

Temporary Entry for Business Purposes 
Business persons trading in goods and ser-

vices will benefit from improved and easier 
border crossing. 

Investment 
The two governments agree to provide 

national treatment in future to each other's 
investors and will not impose export, local con-
tent, local sourcing or import substitution require-
ments on each other's investors. Existing laws, 
regulations and published policies are grand-
fathered. The Canadian threshold for the review 
of U.S. direct acquisitions will be raised to Can 
$150 million by 1992. Review of U.S. indirect 
acquisitions will be phased out over the same 
period. 

Dispute Settlement in Antidumping and 
Countervail Cases 

A dispute settlement mechanism will guar-
antee the fair application of respective anti-
dumping and countervailing duty laws. Either 
government may request a binational panel to 
review final antidumping or countervail deter-
minations. Panel decisions will be binding. New 
legislation will not apply to the other country 

 unless it is so specified. A binational panel may 
review such proposed legislative changes and 
issue opinions. Both govemments will attempt to 
develop and implement a substitute system of 
countervail and antidumping laws within seven 
years. 

Institut  ional  Provisions 
A Canada-United States Trade Commission 

will be established to supervise the implemen-
tation of the Agreement and resolve disputes. 
The two govemments further agree to binational 
panel procedures at the insistence of either 
country to make recommendations for the settle-
ment of disputes regarding the interpretation and 
application of the Agreement in other than anti-
dumping and countervail cases. They will refer 
such disputes to binding arbitration in the case 
of safeguards and, with the agreement of both 
govemments, may also do so in other cases. 
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